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Administrative Order NSL-4585 

Dear Mr. Ryan: 

Reference is made to the following: (i) your application dated April 12, 2001; and (ii) the records of the 
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division ("Division") in Santa Fe: all concerning Texaco Exploration & Production 
Inc.'s request for an exception to the Fowler-EUenburger Pool well location provisions of Division Order No. R-l 95, as 
amended, authorizing the proposed C. C. Fristo "B" Federal NCT-2 Well No. 27 to be drilled at an off-pattern 
unorthodox oil well location 2310 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line (Unit I) of Section 26, 
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Fowler-Ellenburger Pool (26410), Lea County, New Mexico. 

The E/2 SE/4 of Section 26 is to be dedicated to this well in order to form a standard 80-acre stand-up oil 
spacing and proration unit for this pool. 

This application has been duly filed under the provisions of Division Rule 104.F, revised by Division Order 
No. R-11231, issued by the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission in Case No. 12119 on August 12,1999. 

The geologic interpretation submitted with this application indicates that a well drilled at the proposed 
unorthodox oil well location will be at a more favorable geologic position within the Ellenburger formation than a well 
drilled at a location considered to be standard. 

By the authority granted me under the provisions of Order No. R-195, as amended, Division Memorandum 4-
86 (dated June 2, 1986), and Division Rule 104.F (2), the above-described unorthodox oil well location is hereby 
approved. 

Further, the aforementioned well and spacing unit will be subject to all existing rules, regulations, policies, 
and procedures applicable to these pools. 

LW/MES/kv 

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Division - Hobbs 
U. S. Bureau of Land Management - Carlsbad 

Lori Wrotenbery 
Director 

Oil Conservation Division 

Oil Conservation Division * 1220 South St. Francis Drive * Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
Phone: (505) 476-3440 * Fax (505) 476-3462 * http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us 


